
November 17, 2017 

VIA EMAIL 

Province of British Columbia 
Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC V8V 1X4 

Attention: Mr. Ravi Kahlon, MLA 
Parliamentary Secretary for Sport and Multiculturalism 

Dear Mr. Kahlon, 

Re: Re-establishment of the BC Human Rights Commission 

We write on behalf of the Executive to the Labour Law Section of the Canadian Bar Association's 
British Columbia Branch ("CBABC Labour Law Section Executive"). Our organisation's 
membership comprises lawyers, law students and law teachers whose work or practice is focused 
on law, advocacy and justice as it applies to employers, trade unions and employee associations, 
and members of those organisations. 

Thank you to the Government of British Columbia for pursuing public consultation with a great 
breadth of stakeholders in preparing to re-introduce a Human Rights Commission in British 
Columbia. Following the September 27, 2017 consultation meeting you attended with various 
Sections of the CBABC with respect to that endeavour, the views and suggestions expressed in 
this submission are those of the CBABC Labour Law Section's Executive. These submissions are 
not made on behalf of other CBABC Sections who attended that consultation meeting (and may 
be making their own submissions), or the CBABC as a whole. 

First, the CBABC Labour Law Section Executive wishes to highlight the importance of ensuring 
that the consultation undertaken be meaningful at each appropriate stage of the path towards 
creating the Commission. 

From the September 27, 2017 consultation meeting, we appreciated the opportunity that the current 
round of consultation is affording stakeholders to offer a wealth and foundation of ideas from 
which to build the Commission and prepare a report ofrecommendations to the Attorney General. 
However, after gathering this broad scope of input from the diversity of stakeholders and preparing 
a report, we submit that it will be very important, and extremely valuable, for the Government to 
engage in a second round of focused consultation. This second round of consultation would be for 
the purpose of allowing stakeholders to provide constructive feedback on the specific conclusions 
and recommendations in your report. This is of tremendous importance, in our submissions, 








